
 
 
 

 
1500 Bishop Street, P.O. Box 1060, Cambridge, ON  N1R 5X6 

Phone:  519-621-8405, Ext. 2355    Fax: 519-621-0383 

 
 
August 25, 2011 
 
 
By RESS and Courier 
 
Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319 
2300 Yonge Street, 26th Floor 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
 
Re: Cambridge and North Dumfries Hydro Inc. 
           Notification to the Board as per Decision and Order EB-2007-0099 
            Service Area Amendment 
 
On March 20, 2007, Cambridge and North Dumfries Hydro Inc. filed an application with 
the Ontario Energy Board under section 74 of the Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998 to 
amend its licensed service area in Schedule 1 of its electricity distribution licence (ED-
2002-0574).   
 
This service area amendment was required in order for Cambridge and North Dumfries 
Hydro Inc. to supply electricity to, and receive electricity from, certain portions of Delft 
Blue Veal Inc.’s (“Delft”) land as these certain portions of land are currently located 
within Hydro One Network Inc.’s licensed service area.  These lands were described as 
the North Half of Lot 12, Conc.9, City of Hamilton, #2120 10th Concession West. 
 
In the Board’s Decision and Order (EB-2007-0099) dated July 19, 2007, the service area 
amendment was granted on the condition that Delft enters into a standard offer program 
contract with the Ontario Power Authority (“OPA”).  Once Delft enters into a standard 
offer program contract with the OPA, then the service area amendment will be granted, 
and will become effective 90 days after the execution of the standard offer program 
contract.   
 
In the above mentioned Decision and Order, Cambridge and North Dumfries Hydro Inc. 
was ordered to notify the Board once the OPA and Delft entered into a standard offer 
program contract.   
 
On November 16, 2010 Cambridge and North Dumfries Hydro Inc. sent a letter to the 
Ontario Energy Board notifying the Board that the OPA and Delft had entered into a 
contract on April 9, 2010 under the Feed-in-Tariff (“FIT”) Program, (FIT replaces the 
standard offer program previously offered by the OPA), and requesting the Board to 
amend and issue its amended licence.    The OPA deemed that Delft has a Commercial 
Operation Date of September 15, 2010.  The letter was never received by the Board and 
no action to amend the licence has been taken.   
 



Cambridge and North Dumfries Hydro Inc. is therefore requesting that the Board amend 
and issue its amended licence.   
 
If you require any additional information or clarification, please contact me at 
519.621.8405 ext. 2355. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
CAMBRIDGE AND NORTH DUMFRIES HYDRO INC. 

 

 

 

 
John W. Grotheer 
President and CEO   


